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Public Speaking Competition 
Congratulations to the following group of 
students who have now progressed to the final 
round of the Zone Public Speaking 
Competition. The finals will be held at Kurri 
Kurri Public School on the 31st July and the 1st 
August 2018.  Students will be receiving 
further information today.  
 

1st Place:  

ES 1 - Ruby H (I love school) 

 Stage1 - Elizabeth S-S (Tigers) 

Stage 2 - Connor C (Being the youngest twin) 

 Stage 3 - Sophie P (The day my little sister was 

born) 
Highly Commended: 

ES1 - Molly M (Soccer) 

 St 1 - Imogen B (Driving parents crazy) 

St 2 - Abby P (Weetbix Triathlon) 

 St 3 - Gabrielle S-S (Living the dream) 

Well done to every student who participated. 
 

Australian Education Awards 2018 

We are all extremely excited to announce 

Cessnock East Public School has been 

nominated and have seven finalist in six 

categories for the 2018 Australian Education 

Awards.  
 

Curriculum Awards: 

Best Use of Technology 

Innovation in Learning Environment Design 
 

School Awards 

Primary School of the Year - Government 
 

Individual Awards 

Primary School Principal of the Year -  

Mrs Sweeny 
 

Teacher of the Year -  

Mrs Culley & Mrs Bradley 
 

Education Rising Star of the Year -  

Miss Hicks 
 

It is an honour for our hard work and 

dedication to be acknowledged at a national 

level and look forward to the awards night 

being held in Sydney in August where the 

winners will be announced. Good luck to all 

our finalists. 

July 2018  

 5th Spelling Bee Final 

 6th Last Day Term 2 

 23rd Staff Development Day 

 24th Students Return 

 31st & 1st Aug Public Speaking Final 

 

Calendar Events 
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Stage 2/3 Great Aussie Bush Camp  

The camp is now full and we do have students 

on a waiting list.  Please ensure regular 

payments are made so the balance is finalised 

before the 12th September 2018. 
 

Nationally Consistent Collection of Data 

The Australian Government is in the process of 

gathering data from all school in relation to 

students with disabilities. Any parents who 

would like further information can collect an 

information sheet from the office. 
 

Spelling Bee 

Congratulations to the students who have 

progressed to the next level for the Spelling 

Bee.  Letters have been sent home to parents 

inviting them to attend the final round in the 

hall this Thursday 5th July at 9.15am. 
 

Kindergarten 2019 

If you have, or know of a preschool aged child 

who will be starting school in 2019 living in 

our zone, please contact the office. We are in 

the process of sending out invitations for next 

term for the preschoolers to commence their 

‘Journey of Discovery’ at Cessnock East .  
 

Athletics Carnival 

Thank you to all our families who braved the 

weather to support the Athletics Carnival.  All 

students competed well despite the wet 

conditions. Information will be sent through to 

the students who have gained a place to 

compete at the Zone Athletics Carnival. 
 

School Holidays 

During the holidays we will once again be a 

‘Share Our Space” school where our 

playground will be open to the public. The top 

gate on Maitland Road will open from 9am till 

5pm on Monday 9th July until the 20th July for 

the community to access the play equipment, 

basketball court and fields. 

A security guard will be in place to monitor 

safety and security all day. If there is a need to 

report a security issue at the school, you can 

call security 24 hours on 1300 880 021. 

Term 3 

A reminder that Monday 23rd July is a Staff 

Development Day and students are to return 

to school on Tuesday 24th July.  We wish for 

you all to have a great two week break and 

look forward to another busy term. 

 

Please have a read through the many 

programs on offer in the holidays to keep 

your children busy. 
 










